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Good	Morning	Honorable	Donna	Frett-Gregory,	Chair	of	the	Senate	Committee	on	
Budget,	Appropriations	and	Finance,	other	members	of	the	committee	and	members	
of	the	35th		Legislature	present,	other	testifiers,	members	of	the	press,	persons	here	
in	the	legislative	conference	room	and	those	in	the	viewing	and	listening	audience.		
My	name	is	Camille	McKayle,	Provost	and	Vice	President	for	Academic	Affairs	at	the	
University	of	the	Virgin	Islands,	and	I	am	here	representing	UVI’s	President	Dr.	
David	Hall.			
	
It	is	an	honor	for	the	University	to	have	been	asked	to	speak	to	the	Legislature	on	
matters	regarding	Bill	35-0133,	establishing	an	educational	scholarship	program	to	
support	individuals	interested	in	pursuing	a	career	in	the	maritime	industry	in	the	
Virgin	Islands.	
		
The	University	of	the	Virgin	Islands	is	in	support	of	this	bill	as	it	recognizes	the	
importance	of	the	marine	industry	to	the	economy	and	the	culture	of	the	United	
States	Virgin	Islands.		UVI	offers	degrees	at	the	bachelor’s	and	master’s	levels	in	the	
marine	sciences.		Additionally,	UVI’s	School	of	Agriculture	has	added	a	certificate	
program	in	Aquaculture.			
	
Over	the	years,	in	support	of	maritime	education,	UVI	sought	to	partner	with	
Maritime	Institutes	in	the	US	in	order	to	provide	a	pathway	to	Maritime	Education	
for	Virgin	Islands	students.		In	the	absence	of	a	formal	partnership,	in	2018	the	
university	adopted	a	Bachelor	of	Science	in	Maritime	Management,	which	was	
designed	to	partner	with	existing	maritime	academies	or	institutes.		This	flexibility	
allows	for	students	to	obtain	maritime	training	from	any	institute,	and	then	
complete	business	courses	at	UVI	to	earn	the	Bachelor	of	Science	in	Maritime	
Management.	Students	would	transfer	in	34	Maritime	program	technical	course	
credits.	The	business	education	in	combination	with	expertise	and	hands-on	
experience	in	the	maritime	industry	will	open	doors	for	long-term	and	sustainable	
opportunities	within	the	maritime	industry	for	example,	ship	management,	port	
management,	logistics	management,	brokering,	and	other	maritime	trade	and	sales	
positions.	This	degree	will	allow	students	to	supplement	their	technical	expertise	
with	the	business	acumen	needed	to	participate	in	or	lead	a	successful	business	in	
the	maritime	industry.	Though	the	degree	is	available,	we	have	yet	to	have	a	student	
pursue	it.	
		
Thus,	UVI	is	in	full	support	of	this	Bill	which	we	hope	would	serve	to	increase	
interest	in	the	maritime	industry	in	the	Virgin	Islands,	and	hope	to	also	lead	to	the	
training	of	future	business	leaders	in	that	field.	
		
	
On	behalf	of	the	University	of	the	Virgin	Islands,	I	thank	you	for	the	opportunity	to	
address	this	topic	today.		
	


